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Naomi Perry; Emily Summers 

Tutbury Road application 

I am hoping following yesterday's deferment, that when the application comes back the concerns I have raised will 

have been addressed. 

Some of them have changed with the information provided yesterday. Which at last had some transparency from 

the county council. 

Below is my amended list of concerns, happy to discuss this with planning, the county council and the developer. 

My aim is not to stop the housing getting built but to mitigate the traffic issues and ensure the crossings are safe for 

pedestrians. 

graham 

Modeling Questions 

Have the junctions been modeled with the traffic flows that I have reported? 

If not for what reason? 

If not then, specifically the volume of traffic turning right from Rolleston Road into Bitham Lane is over 6 times more 

than modelled, what is the risk of that on the proposed solution? 

I ask this because in the Road Safety audit is says 

The proposed scheme provides a non-blocking right turn storage space, which would provide an improvement 

above the existing situation where there is no facility. Swept path analysis shows ahead traffic is able to pass a car 

waiting to turn right which would represent a typical situation. 

That space only allows one car- if 20 cars in an hour are making that turn it may work but 130-140??? Which is why 

we need a realistic model. 

Traffic Lights 

I will accept, after yesterday's meeting clarified, that a double roundabout can be less safe than a signaled junction. 

I would accept that if the Traffic lights all allowed pedestrians to cross it should be safer than having lollypop 

attendants and for the times they are not there. 

However the combination of one pedestrian crossing and two lollypop attendants seems unsafe with the volume of 

traffic and pedestrians of using the junction. 

I understand from the developer the county council don't want a fully pedestrian signaled solution due to the 

impact on traffic. It seems to me that doesn't resonate with a focus on safety! 

I would ask for a safety audit of this proposed junction as I fear for the lives of children and lollypop attendants. 

Drivers are stopped at lights, the lights go green the drives pull away and suddenly people are in the road. While a 

safety audit has taken place that doesn't mention that lollypop attendents will be operating on the other legs and it 

form my comment above is not aware of the traffic volumes. 
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